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11 AUG 1982
Docket No. 40-00086 License No. STA-422

Willowbrook Nursing Home
ATTN: Becky Havermann
897 Black Oak Ridge Road
Wayne, New Jersey 07470

Gentlemen:

This refers to our recent conversation concerning your plans to construct an
addition to your facility at the above address. As we discussed, our contractor,
Oak Ridge Associated Universities (0RAU) is conducting extensive surveys in the
area near your property. A report of the portion of these surveys conducted
along the Sheffield Brook will be complete in late August or early C.eptember.
The final report of all surveys will probably not be available until December of
this year.

Based on an aerial radiological survey conducted in May 1981, various surveys
and measurements by NRC inspectors and preliminary results of the ORAU surveys,
there is presently no hazard to persons occupying your Nursing Home from material
processed at the W. R. Grace facility and it is unlikely that any hazard from
this material would develop in the future.

I hope this information will be of assistance to you.

Sincerely,

OricincJ. Signed By:

A4AEM D!Eb NAns
John D. Kinneman, Chief, Materials
Radiological Protection Section,

Technical Inspection Branch

cc:
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
Public Document Room (PDR)
State of New Jersey

bec:
Region I Docket Room (with concurrences)
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